## THE WESTER Thursday, February 3, 2000

## Mormon Church Sun City Ward adds SCW Branch

The Sun City Ward of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints (Mormon) has been divided creating two new units, the Sun City Ward and a new Sun City West Branch. Stake Pres. Lloyd Price announced the reorganization of the wards at a special Stake meeting of members recently.

The Sun City Ward now includes about 500 members who live in Sun City, Westbrook Village, Rose Garden, Vantana

Lakes and Paradise RV Resort.
Noal Smedley will continue as
Bishop of the Sun City Ward
with James Browning as First
Counselor and Kenny Specht as
Second Counselor.

The new Sun City West Branch includes about 290 members who live in Sun City West, Sun City Grand, Sun Village, Arizona Traditions, Happy Trails RV Resort, Sunflower RV Resort

and Pueblo El Mirage RV Resort. Robert Garrett of Sun City West is the new Branch President with William Clemens of Sun City West as first counselor, Glen Gibson of Sun Village as second counselor and Marion Gagnon of Sunflower Resort as Branch clerk.

Both units will hold Sunday meetings at the Sun City Chapel at 108th Avenue and Coggins Drive. The Sun City Ward meets from 9 a.m.-Noon and the Sun City West Branch meets from 1 p.m.-4 p.m.

Additional information on the reorganization can be obtained by calling Bishop Smedley at 933-4476 or Pres. Garrett at 214-0657.